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Dear Ms Sharman

Caen Hill pumping station notice of navigation closure
This is a Level 1 complaint in line with your complaints procedure. I am not satisfied with the stoppage notice regarding the Caen Hill pumping station and the update issued at 18.36 hours on 22nd December 2022.

In particular I am not satisfied with the extremely short notice of the planned closure of the Kennet and Avon canal between Devizes and Foxhangers from 9th January to 15th January 2023, and the likelihood of water levels dropping seriously in the Long Pound during the stoppage. In addition I am not satisfied that CRT has put in place adequate measures to prevent moored boats grounding during the period of the stoppage.

With such a short time before the closure begins, and with the Christmas period in between, this will cause great inconvenience to me and to a large number of other boaters who currently have their boats in the Long Pound, many of whom are away over the holiday period and will find it difficult to move their boats down the Caen Hill flight in time to avoid being grounded.

There are several stretches of permanent moorings and marina moorings, as well as winter moorings at various localities. There are also fleets of hire boats laid up for the winter which will need to be relocated for safety reasons. 

It is not acceptable that CRT has chosen to carry out this stoppage at a time when the Crofton lock flight is also closed, preventing boats from leaving the Long Pound to the east to avoid the risk of grounding and to avoid the pressure on mooring space west of Foxhangers.

The impact of large numbers of boats travelling down Caen Hill in the few days after the Christmas and New Year holiday will seriously deplete the water level in the Long Pound at a time when it is critical that the level should be maintained as high as possible.

The additional impact of a sudden huge influx of boats to the west of Foxhangers will put great pressure on mooring space.

This will cause me considerable personal difficulties because 

[INCLUDE YOUR CIRCUMSTANCES HERE IF RELEVANT, OR DELETE THIS]

To remedy my complaint please take the following action:

1. Ensure that the water level in the Long Pound will be maintained sufficiently to support moored boats and in particular that the level will not drop more than six inches during the stoppage.

2. If CRT cannot guarantee this, reschedule the works with six week notice period at a time when the Crofton flight is open to enable boats to leave the Long Pound to the east and west in a way that will not deplete water levels by intensive use over a very short period.

3. Provide a guarantee of financial compensation to the owners of any boats that are damaged by being grounded if this occurs.

4. Provide an explanation of how CRT will “endeavour to maintain adequate levels to support moored boats” as stated in the stoppage notice update issued at 18.36 hours on 22nd December 2022.

5. Provide a substantive reply to my complaint before 6th January 2023 to enable me to plan my boat movements before 9th January.

Yours sincerely,

